UB Law Forum

Volume 6 Number 1 *Fall 1991*

Article 32

10-1-1991

Powers Elected Alumni President

UB Law Forum

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.law.buffalo.edu/ub_law_forum

Recommended Citation

UB Law Forum (1991) "Powers Elected Alumni President," *UB Law Forum*: Vol. 6 : No. 1 , Article 32. Available at: https://digitalcommons.law.buffalo.edu/ub_law_forum/vol6/iss1/32

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Alumni Publications at Digital Commons @ University at Buffalo School of Law. It has been accepted for inclusion in UB Law Forum by an authorized editor of Digital Commons @ University at Buffalo School of Law. For more information, please contact lawscholar@buffalo.edu.

Powers Elected 1991-92 Alumni President

ean C. Powers, a partner in the Buffalo office of Jaeckle, Fleischmann & Mugel, has been elected president of the UB Law Alumni Association for 1991-92.

Powers, Class of 1979, assumed the office at the June meeting of the association's board of directors, where she praised outgoing president Anthony J. Colucci Jr. '58 for his energy, creativity and leadership.

A 1968 cum laude graduate of St. John's University, Powers earned a master's degree in English at St. John's in 1971. Before attending law school, she taught English for several years at the high school and community college level.

While a student at UB Law, she served as research editor of the *Buffalo Law Review* for two years before graduating magna cum laude.

Named a partner at Jaeckle, Fleischmann and Mugel in 1985, Powers is practice area administrator of the firm's real estate department. A resident of Williamsville, she is a director of the Erie County Bar Foundation.

Also elected as officers at the June meeting to serve one-year terms were Mark G. Farrell, of Williamsville, Class of '72, of Farrell & Quackenbush, president-elect; Garry M. Graber, of Buffalo, Class of '78, of Hodgson, Russ, Andrews, Woods & Goodyear, vice president; Sharyn G. Rogers, of Buffalo, Class of '77, of Damon & Morey, vice president; William F. Savino, of

Buffalo, Class of '75, of Damon & Morey, vice president; K. Michael Sawicki, of Orchard Park, Class of '73, of Zdarsky, Sawicki & Agostinelli, vice president; Peter J. Fiorella Jr., of Getzville, Class of '63, of Fiorella, Palmer & Leiter, treasurer; Robert C. Schaus, of Eggertsville, Class of '53, of Schaus & Schaus, secretary. Ilene R. Fleischmann, of East Amherst, continues as executive director.

New directors, who will serve until 1994, are: Rosalie S. Bailey, Class of '73, clerk to Supreme Court Justice Norman J. Wolf Jr.; Terence E. Barnes, Class of '82, of West Publishing Co.; Ann B.. Bermingham, Class of '80, of Manufacturers & Traders Trust Co.; Michael J. Kanaley Jr., Class of '83, of Block & Colucci; Robert J.Lane Jr., Class of '83, of Hodgson, Russ, Andrews, Woods & Goodyear; Samuel L. Shapiro, Class of '65, of Kavinoky & Cook; and Herbert M. Siegel, Class of '69, of Siegel, Kelleher & Kahn.

Directors continuing to serve until 1993 are Richard G.
Birmingham, Class of '57, of Phillips, Lytle, Hitchcock, Blaine & Huber; Peter S. Gilfillan, Class of '71, of Gross, Shuman, Brizdle & Gilfillan; Christopher J. Hurley, Class of '82, of Hurwitz & Fine; William Mathias II, Class of '71, of Lippes, Kaminsky, Silverstein, Porter, Mathias & Wexler; Melvin A. Parker, Class of '84, of the Erie County district attorney's office; Catherine T. Wettlaufer, Class of '85, of

Saperston & Day; and Rosemarie A. Wyman, Class of '81, of Law Office of Rosemarie A. Wyman.

Directors continuing to serve until 1992 are Dianne Avery, Class of '82, a professor of law; Phillip Brothman, Class of '62, of Hurst, Brothman & Yusick; Arthur F.
Dobson Jr., Class of '72, of Parrino, Cooper, Butler & Dobson; Juan E.
Irene, Class of '81, of Surrogate's Court; J. Matthew Plunkett, Class of '83, of Harrison & Gruber; Paul J. Suozzi, Class of '79, of Hurwitz & Fine; and Roger P. Williams, Class of '65, of the U.S. Attorney's Office.

Outgoing officers and directors are Linda J. Nenni, Class of '83, of Millard Fillmore Hospital; Hon. Hugh B. Scott, Class of '70, of State Supreme Court; Hon. Robert E. Whelan, Class of '70, of State Supreme Court; and Helen W. Zimmermann, Class of '81, of the Public Defender's Office.

UB LAW

FORUM

Fall 1991

